
Haskell CISD SHAC 

Meeting Minutes 2/28/2024 

 

 

The February meeting of Haskell CISD School Health Advisory Council was called to 

order at 5:15 by chairperson Chandra Ingram. Members in attendance:  C. Ingram, 

Michelle Thane, Jenny Camacho, Edgwyna Flores, Christye Gannaway, Vanessa 

Shiplett, Lonnie Hise, Erin Watson,  Barry McBroom, Caitlin Lewis, Toby Allen, Janet 

Adkins, and Christi Wheat.   

 

Members were welcomed and  given packets that included minutes of the December 

meeting (previously emailed to each member), a graph of SHAC topic concepts and 

forms/handouts related to the subject of tonight's meeting.  L. Hise made a motion to 

approve minutes and was seconded by E. Watson.  

 

The council discussed the nutrition program and the Community Eligibility Provision Act. 

HCISD qualified for the federal program and is able to provide free breakfast and lunch 

for students. E. Flores shared some of the regulations required, a few differences the 

four day schedule has necessitated, and the challenges of preparing a menu that 

follows guidelines while also having variety for students. She briefed the council on 

some of the options for breakfast and lunch as well as items that are consistently 

offered.  Next the council heard from C. Wheat about food allergy management, forms 

required from parents for students with food allergies,  epi-pens on campus for 

emergency use,  and epipen training. The physical education subcommittee reviewed 

prior to this meeting, TEA requirements. Represented tonight by T. Allen and C. Wheat, 

the subcommittee  recommended continuing what we are currently doing on each 

campus as it exceeds what is required.  The group discussed TEA requirements and 

the school’s  athletics, recess and PE programs on all campuses. The council 

unanimously agreed to recommend to the school board no changes at this time.  

  

Topic suggestions and date for the next meeting were considered and tentatively set for 

May 2024.  C. Wheat will email details of the scheduled meeting.   

 

J. Camacho made the motion to adjourn, seconded by C. Lewis. The meeting adjourned 

at 5:45.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


